The 1,336th Meeting of the Brighton and Sussex Medico-Chirurgical Society took place on 7th May 2015 in the Audrey Emerton Building:

The lecture was given by Amanda Howe Professor of Primary Care at the University of East Anglia Medical School. She has been closely involved in the development of the Norwich Medical School which opened in 2002 and campaigns passionately for education in General Practice. She is also Vice Chair of the RCGP and President Elect of the World Organisation of Family Doctors.
She took as her title:
Being different-the modern generalist and their role in medicine.

Professor Howe addressed the role of the modern General Practitioner and set out to demonstrate why every hospital specialist needs excellent support from GPs.
In particular she made the point that there are no longer any generalists in hospital and it is easy for patient care to become fragmented.
Professor Howe identified some of the major issues confronting the NHS, in particular the growing elderly population and the increasing prevalence of long-term conditions and co-morbidities. Despite the increasing work load there has been little growth in the general practice workforce and the distribution of GPs is uneven with poorer areas being the least well served.

The role of GPs in integrating care for different conditions was emphasised and this was clearly demonstrated by the case history of an elderly patient with multiple problems requiring careful co-ordination. Delivering the right care at the right place at the right time results in more appropriate care and is far more efficient.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Professor Howe offered this definition of integration:
“Patient-centred, primary care led, delivered by multiprofessional teams, where each profession retains their autonomy but works across professional and organisational boundaries to deliver the best possible health outcomes”.

Barriers to such an approach include capacity, division between different groups, and lack of incentives to bring health workers, patients, politicians and managers together in effective integrated services.
The approach taken by Christchurch in New Zealand to co-ordinating general practice across the city was cited as an example of effective working practices, leading, among other things, to a marked reduction in acute medical admissions.

In her concluding remarks Professor Howe called for hospital based doctors and GPs to be on the same team, working towards a smoothly integrated service which is patient centred. Reconciliation and reconstruction with new ideas and energy is needed.  New investment in general practice services and staff to allow hospitals and acute care to perform was her final plea.

There was a lively question and answer session at the end of the debate.

Notices:
It was with regret that the death of Mrs Geraldine Binning widow of Rex Binning Consultant Anaesthetist was announced. A memorial service will be held on Tuesday 19th May at All Saints in Hove at 3pm.
